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Special Sessions of Members Committee: Stakeholder Process Super Forum 
PJM Interconnection 

Members Committee Webinar 
April 22, 2019 

 

The Members Committee (MC) approved the formation of the Stakeholder Process Super Forum (Super Forum) at its 
October 25, 2018 meeting to explore potential opportunities to modify the stakeholder process to prioritize issues to allow 
stakeholders to manage the volume of issues under consideration and the volume of meetings, develop an additional pathway 
for vetting issues that are contentious or must be decided quickly, and enhance transparency throughout the PJM stakeholder 
process and decisional hierarchy. 
 
The Super Forum held its first meeting on January 30, 2019.  PJM presented an overview of the origin and purpose of the 
Super Forum including a review of the problem statement and issue charge. PJM staff presented education on the history of 
the PJM Stakeholder Process, an overview of membership voting rights and reporting and provided metrics on recent 
stakeholder meeting activity. 
 
The second Super Forum meeting was held on February 13, 2019.  The draft work plan was reviewed and approved. 
Education was provided on the Enhanced Liaison Committee (ELC) process with an overview of the experience using this 
process with Capacity Performance. Additional education was provided on the Members Committee Work Plan as 
documented in Manual 34. Further metrics on stakeholder meeting activity were reviewed as well as statistics around 
participation by issue and sector. Stakeholders then identified their interests related to the three work streams and began 
identifying design components and solution options. 
 
The third Super Forum meeting was held on March 8, 2019. A minor change to the reporting back to the Members Committee 
was reviewed with the work plan. PJM provided education on the CBIR Lite and User Groups as documented in Manual34. 
PJM also presented an overview of coordination and scheduling of the stakeholder meeting calendar. Information related to 
206 filings and motions to defer at the MRC and MC were also reviewed. PJM reviewed Interest “Buckets” and stakeholders 
continued to identify design components and solution options for all three work streams. 
 
The fourth Super Forum meeting was held on April 22, 2019. A brief discussion of the work plan resulted in two additional 
meetings getting scheduled in July and August in order to accomplish the work identified in the issue charge. PJM provided 
education on scheduling logistics in the Conference and Training Center. Information associated with stakeholder issues that 
resulted in no consensus at the MRC and MC, stakeholder issues that were endorsed during the first read at the MRC and 
MC, and sector attendance voting results were also presented. Two packages were introduced to develop an additional 
pathway for vetting issues that are contentious or must be decided quickly. Another package was introduced in response to 
enhancing transparency throughout the PJM stakeholder process by altering the meeting recording policy. Stakeholders also 
continued to identify interests and add solution options for the three work streams.  
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Next meeting: May 22, 2019  
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